
 

 

 

    F.No.7-1/2019/NWO-CFA/MSE/Fire                                                               Dated: 21 .05.2020. 

To 

                The CGMs, 
                Telecom Circle / Telecom Districts / Mtce Regions. 

 
Sub:   Regarding safety from Fire incidents. 

Ref: - (1) Letter no. 7-1/2019/NWO-CFA/MSE/Fire   dated 06.09.2019(copy enclosed).   

          (2) Letter no. 4-8-1/EW/2017 dated 02.08.2017.         

                                                                 

Earlier vide above referred letter at sl. no.(1), it was conveyed that a fire  incident occurred at 
Telephone Exchange Harbour, Chennai on 1st August 2019,  where the fire spread through 
cable riser.          
  
Further, the Electrical wing of BSNL CO had already suggested fire incidence/Disaster 
preventive related standard operating procedures communicated vide above referred letter at 
sl. no.(2). 

Recently a fire incident occurred at Faridabad Main Exchange where the spread of fire also 
took place through cable riser. 

In this regard instruction issued vide above referred letter at sl. no.(1) is  reiterated again :- 

Electrical wing has also suggested that the cut outs in the floor/wall used for laying of telecom 
data/DC Power cables may be closed with removable covers made of fire resistant /retardant 
material such as Sheet Steel/ Bakelite-Hylum/ Phenotherm with necessary opening for 
accommodating the cables.  If any gap is left out there, the same can be sealed with the fire 
retardant material available in the market.      

Apart from above, all existing guidelines & other instructions issued by this office time to time 
including engineering instructions on prevention of fire in telecommunication buildings & fire 
fighting should also be strictly followed.  This is issued with the approval of competent 
authority. 
 
Encl:- As above 

                                                                                                                 
( Alok Kumar)                                                                                                                                               
AGM (MS-CFA) 
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